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PAO/PAU – FLSA Compliance 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
The IUPUI Staff Council Executive Committee 
would like to thank all constituents for sharing 
their comments and concerns regarding the recent 
FLSA compliance issue and the anticipated 
transition of PAO and PAU staff to a biweekly pay 
cycle on the TIME system.  The Executive 
Committee officers are in ongoing conversations 
with administration and will keep everyone 
informed of any changes as these discussions 
progress.  Please know that we will continue to be 
an advocate for Staff Council constituents and we 
understand this issue is vital to the morale and 
productivity of staff on the IUPUI campus.  We 
encourage you to submit your comments and 
concerns on this extremely important issue to the 
comment box available on the Staff Council 
website at 
http://www.formdesk.com/iupui/concern.  
Additional information and resources regarding 
the PAO/PAU time recording changes are 
available at: 
http://www.hra.iupui.edu/hra/paopau.asp  
 
IUPUI Staff Council’s purpose is to act as a voice 
for staff in collaborating with the entire campus 
community by fostering accountability and best 
practices in supporting and carrying out the vision, 
mission and goals of the university.  
 
Best wishes, 
Sue Herrell, President, IUPUI Staff Council 

Chancellor Bantz’s Administrative 
Review 
Reminder:  Comments are needed from YOU. 
 
Indiana University Chancellors are routinely reviewed at 
five-year intervals.  Currently, a review of Chancellor 
Charles R. Bantz is underway.  This survey is part of the 
review of Chancellor Bantz and is being conducted by the 
Survey Research Center at IUPUI on behalf of the IUPUI 
Chancellor's Review Committee.   
 
Review Committee members include: Charles E. Schalliol 
(Chair), Ed Berbari, Bill Bosron, Ben Boukai, Greg 
Garrett, Eleanor Kinney, Darrell Marcum, Rose Mays, Sam 
Odle, Eugene Pride III, Bill Schneider, Christine Padgett. 
 
You are invited to participate in evaluating the 
performance of the Chancellor by responding to this 
survey.  The survey is confidential, brief, and focuses on 
Chancellor Bantz's primary responsibilities.  It should not 
take more than a few minutes to complete.  If you need 
technical help or have any questions about this web survey, 
please contact the Survey Research Center at 
iusurvey@iupui.edu.  Neither your name nor any 
information that could identify you will be associated with 
your response.  Information from the survey will be 
reported in the aggregate to the Chancellor's Review 
Committee.  Your identity will not be reported to the 
Chancellor's Review Committee, the Chancellor, or to 
anyone else.   
 
Click here to participate in the review: 
http://pol.indysla.iupui.edu/sw/wchost.asp?st=bantzreview
092&id=21482&pw=4L6RPD 
 
If you experience any problems, please contact 
IUSURVEY@iupui.edu for assistance. 
 
We sincerely thank you for your participation. 
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IUPUI Blood Drive 

 
 
 

Donate at the  
SPRING INTO LIFE Blood Drive! 

 

April 29 
Walk-Ins are welcome but Sign Up is easy! 

 

Campus Center     10am-3pm     Rm 405&409 
Medical Science Bldg  11am-4pm     Atrium 
Public Health Bldg    10am-3pm     Bloodmobile on Senate 
Safeco       8:30am-11:30am    Bloodmobile on Meridian 
 

Sponsored By: 
IUPUI Staff Council 

Undergraduate Student Government 
MPH Student Council 

 
Give Blood! Save a Life! 

Click here to see the impact of your donation 
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Eligibility for Blood Donation 
For questions regarding eligibility, contact Magon Works mtworks@indianablood.org 

 
Most people are eligible to donate. There are very few causes for deferral; very few medications 
that are not acceptable. Donors cannot be taking antibiotics for infection. Cancer patients must 
be one year cancer free. Heart patients must be 6 months symptom free. Diabetics can donate. 

It is recommended that donors have a light snack before donating – feel free to have some of our 
juice and cookies.  Be sure to bring your picture ID! 

 
The entire process of donating takes less than an hour. This is a very small sacrifice to possibly give 

someone more days to spend with their family. About a pint of blood is collected during the procedure. 
Males have about 9-12 units and females have about 7-10 units. These fluids replace in about 24 hours. 

 
Indiana Blood Center is charged with collecting 550 units every day to be able to supply over 60 

Indiana hospitals. Your donation can save up to 3 lives. Every unit counts! 
 

 
 

Join the IUPUI Golf League Now 
 
Most of us would rather play golf than meet to talk about playing golf so now… 
  
Submit your fee of $219, checks payable to South Grove Golf Course, by Friday, May 8th, 4:00PM (DST) 
Fees may be dropped off in the Physical Plant to me or Room PL 112, 8:00 AM – 5:00 PM (DST). 
 
The IUPUI Golf League will play the BACK nine at South Grove Golf Course on MONDAYs. Play will last for 
fourteen (14) weeks,  schedule begins Monday, May 18th, thru Monday, August 24th, skipping Monday, 
May 25th (Memorial Day). Any rainouts will push the end date back by one (1) week per makeup rain date. 
 Rainouts will be called by the Course and notification will be as prompt as possible by email. 
  
Fees: Course Required per Player 
$12       Registration Fee 
$25       Prize Fund 
$182     Green Fee (14 weeks x $13 per round)  
$219      Total 
 
Fees are per person, non-refundable.  The fee for the entire year will be paid at the start of the league. 
   
Tee Times:  PLEASE INDICATE YOUR TEE TIME PREFERENCE (IN WRITING) WHEN SUBMITTING 
YOUR MEMBERSHIP FEE.   First Come – First Reserved.  Tee times MUST be chosen at the beginning of 
the league, and are fixed for ALL 14 weeks. If you would like to change your tee time in the future, you will 
need to contact another member to arrange a different tee time.  Tee times run from 4:30 to 5:30, 
alternating every 7 and 8 minutes. Play will be in foursomes. 
                         
See the schedule on the next page for tee times. Requested tee times may conflict. We will need to be 
flexible for this to work out.  Those with no written tee time preference will be assigned next available tee 
time. 
 
Prizes: No handicap system is available like last year.  Course required $25 prize fund will be returned to 
each golfer.  However, members may choose to pool their money for competitive play in a format of their 
choosing.  
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Substitutions: Player substitutions may be made on your own if you are unable to play on a given date. 
Fees are still the responsibility of the member and are non-refundable. If you cannot play the entire season, 
contact me. One person has expressed interest in playing a  partial season. I will provide contact info so 
you can possibly share a season. 
  
I will resolve the following with South Grove: 
-      Confirm FRONT nine replay allowed 
-      Find out if Buy 1, get 1 free card provided again this year 
-      Minimum # of foursomes for league to exist 
  
Contact me if you have any questions. Please forward this email to anyone who may have been missed or 
you think may be interested. 
  

Eric C. Mauser  
Campus Facility Services  
Phone: 317/274-5230  
E-mail: emauser@iupui.edu 
 

 
 

2009 IUPUI Golf League Schedule of Play 

Week Date Tee Times 
1 18-May 

25-May NO League 4:30 PM 
2 1-Jun 4:37 PM 
3 8-Jun 4:45 PM 
4 15-Jun 4:52 PM 
5 22-Jun 5:00 PM 
6 29-Jun 5:07 PM 
7 6-Jul 5:15 PM 
8 13-Jul 5:22 PM 
9 20-Jul 5:30 PM 

10 27-Jul 
11 3-Aug 
12 10-Aug 
13 17-Aug 
14 24-Aug 

 
 
  
Now for the runners! 
 
Come out and run! 
Do you like to run, but have no one to run with?  Then come on out for a group run on Wednesday, May 6!  All 
paces welcome!  This is open to all faculty, staff and students.  We will be meeting in front of the Campus Center 
(on University and Michigan) by the bicycle racks at 5:30pm.  Our route will start at the Campus Center, and we 
will run to the canal, run the canal, and head back to the Campus Center.  For more information, please contact 
runclub@iupui.edu. 
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The Staff Council Newsletter is published every Friday.  
Articles or items for inclusion may be submitted to Karen 
Eckert at keeckert@iupui.edu.  Deadline for submission is 
Thursday at 5:00 p.m.  Let’s spread the word about Staff 
Council!  Permission is not needed to forward the 
newsletter. 
 
Karen Eckert   Editor 

IUPUI Staff Council Office – scouncil@iupui.edu 
Indiana University–Purdue University 

Indianapolis  
620 Union Drive, UN 403, Indianapolis, IN 46202 

Phone: (317) 274-2215 
http://www.iupui.edu/~scouncil/ 

 

E V E N T S / D E A D L I N E S  

 
STAFF COUNCIL MEETING DATES (3:00 – 5:00 P.M.) 

May 20, 2009 – Campus Center (CE) 409 
June 17, 2009 – Campus Center (CE) 409 

 
 

AWARDS 
 

. 
 

 
 

EVENTS 
 

Spring Blood Drive 
 April 29, 2009 
 Inhouse blood draws – Campus Center 
  

Campus Center 
Rm 405 & 409 
10am-3pm 
 
Med/Sci 
Atrium 
11am-4pm 
 
Safeco 
Bloodmobile only 
8:30am-11:30am 
 
Public Health Bldg 
Bloodmobile only 
10am-3pm 
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